
 
 
July 18, 2025 
 
Dear Residents, Staff and Families: 
 
This week began with the tragic loss of Marc Madu, father, partner, son, brother, friend and Dunwoody 
team member. From the moment the accident occurred, our community responded to help Marc, to help 
his family and to help each other. While we are grieving, we are also celebrating his life and the gifts he 
shared with all who knew him. We had the opportunity to meet with Marc’s father and brothers earlier 
this week. As you can imagine, they are experiencing his loss in the deepest and most personal way. We 
are staying in contact with Marc’s family and friends and will share information on services and 
opportunities for contributing in Marc’s memory as soon as this information is available. Please keep 
Marc and his family in your prayers and continue to support one another through the grieving process.  
 
LeadingAge PA Art Exhibit 
Dunwoody Village is proud to host the Ageless Art and Timeless Treasures Exhibition by LeadingAge PA! 
This art exhibit features 49 selected pieces that were submitted by over 100 artists residing at 
LeadingAge PA member communities across the state. Dunwoody Village is honored to be represented 
in the exhibit by Christel Pilson, a talented Dunwoody Village resident. Christel’s beautiful piece is a 
collage called “Tomorrow.” The exhibit has been traveling for the last year to LeadingAge PA member 
communities in an effort to share the beautiful artwork with more people and dispel the myths of ageism 
in the process. Please visit our lobby to enjoy the display at Dunwoody Village from July 16th through 
September 12th!  
 
Health & Wellness 
Beat the heat! Join us for a Wellness Wednesday Presentation on Hydration Awareness presented by 
Christine Licata PT, DPT from Functional Pathways on Wednesday, July 23rd at 1:00 PM! This presentation 
will be held in the Auditorium and broadcasted on Channel 1970.  
 
Wi-Fi 
Over the past week, we have identified and resolved the issue with a network switch that directly 
impacted 24 Wi-Fi Access Points and the Wi-Fi connection in various areas of our community.  The Wi-Fi 
connection was interrupted for a six-day period in areas near or surrounding the Finance office, Human 
Resources office, Administration, the main lobby, and the Hearthside dining area. The Wi-Fi connection 
in these areas is now operational.  
 
Our current Wi-Fi equipment and connection is managed by Single Digits. The current Wi-Fi project 
includes Dunwoody purchasing the network equipment and transferring the management of the Wi-Fi 
connection to Meriplex. Many of the interruptions result from the replacement of the old equipment and 
testing of the new equipment. Meriplex will provide additional support to directly address and assist with 
any Wi-Fi escalations that may arise. As we work towards the final transfer of the management of the Wi-
Fi network from Single Digits to Meriplex in late August,  there will continue to be minor interruptions. We 
understand your frustrations and apologize for any inconveniences these interruptions may cause. 
 
Best regards, 
Maureen 
 
 


